
The University of Alaska 
Board of Regents is 
the governing body 
responsible for the 

university policy and 
management through 
the president. Regents 
are appointed by the 
governor for eight-

year terms, subject to 
pikmwpexmzi gsrĂvqexmsr2 

A student regent is 
appointed for two 

years from candidates 
nominated on each 

campus. (Regents’ term of 
sjĂgi wls{r mr tevirxliwiw2-

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE UA BOARD OF REGENTS' MEETING  October 2008

                     Regents’ Recap   

BOARD OF REGENTS
Chair

Mary K. Hughes (2002-2009)

Vice Chair
Cynthia Henry (2003-2011)

Secretary
Michael Snowden (2003-2009)

Treasurer
Carl Marrs (2005-2013)

Tim Brady (2005-2015)
Fuller Cowell (2007-2015)

William Andrews (2007-2009)
Erik Drygas (2007-2011)

Pat Jacobson (2007-2015)
Bob Martin (2005-2013)

Kirk Wickersham (2007-2015)

Board Office
Jeannie Phillips

202 Butrovich Bldg.
P.O. Box 755300

907.450.8010
www.alaska.edu/bor

email: sybor@alaska.edu

The University of Alaska Board of Regents 
approved a budget at the Oct. 31, 2008, 
meeting that places K-12 partnerships and 
outreach, engineering, energy, health, cli-
mate change and workforce programs as top 
priorities.

The $345 million request for state invest-
ment in the university's 16-campus system 
now goes to the governor for consideration. 
The governor crafts the state budget in 
December and presents it to the Legislature 
in January.

The university generates its own money 
from tuition, research grants and other 
income for a total FY10 budget of $849.6 
million.

"This budget strengthens our partnerships 
within the public school system and the 
state Department of Education and Early 
Development, and provides funding to bet-
ter support those students once they come 
to the university," said Board Chair Mary K. 
Hughes. "The budget also reflects our com-
mitment to double the number of engineers 
we graduate by 2012, positions the univer-
sity as a national and even global leader 
in energy solutions and climate change, 
and invests in critical workforce programs, 
including health."  

To view a video clip of Mary Hughes talk-
ing about the UA budget, go to 
www.alaska.edu/opa/video/Hughes.mov.

Regents' budget invests in K-12, energy & workforce

Fire House Tour

UAF Fire Chief Edie Curry, left, explains to the UA Board of Regents and Interior legisla-
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The university's enroll-
ment in high-demand 
degree programs is at 
record levels, according 
to university statistics. 
Those programs include 
nursing, allied health, 
behavioral health, 
engineering, welding, 
computer networking, 
construction manage-
ment and technology, 
information technology 
and many others. In 
addition, UA's under-
graduate retention rate 
also is at a record high 
for the institution.

"When you look at how 
we're measuring per-
formance, we're doing 
very well," noted Regent 
Tim Brady.

Public turnout at the 
one-day meeting was 
considerable, with many 
students and employ-


